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Nadeau, Jessica

From: Bertocci, Elena
Sent: Monday, April 3, 2023 11:11 AM
To: Nadeau, Jessica
Subject: FW: Design Guidance for Paper Recyclability

Did you get this? 
 

From: Westerhof, Dave <Dave.Westerhof@kellogg.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, March 28, 2023 3:02 PM 
To: Bertocci, Elena <Elena.Bertocci@maine.gov> 
Subject: Design Guidance for Paper Recyclability 
 
EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
Hi Elena –  
 
I mentioned in today’s meeting about guidelines for recyclability for paper products and Western 
Michigan University is one place this testing can be conducted.  Attached are a couple resources for you 
to see exactly what I was talking about.  As a packaging design engineer, these are the test methods and 
guidance protocols I used to make sure the paper packaging we develop/use are or should be recyclable. 
 
https://www.afandpa.org/sites/default/files/2021-
08/AFPADesignGuidanceforRecyclability_FINAL_031621.pdf 
 
https://sustainablepackaging.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/SPC_Paper-Pkg-Report_FINAL.pdf 
 
I hope you find this useful. 
 
Dave Westerhof - Lead Packaging Engineer, Kellogg R&D, Agile Innovation 
The Kellogg Company, W.K. Kellogg Institute, 2 Hamblin Avenue East, Battle Creek, MI  49017 
Office: (269)961-2895, Cell: (269)967-3617 
dave.westerhof@kellogg.com 
 
M.L. King Jr. – “We must learn to live together as brothers or perish together as fools.” 
 


